

# ASC X12C COMMUNICATIONS AND CONTROLS SUBCOMMITTEE

## Interim Meeting Minutes

**MARCH 12, 12 Noon – 1 pm EDT**

**Attendance—10 people, 9 members**

### 1. Thursday, March 12

#### 1.1. Administration

- 1.1.1. The January 2020 Standing Meeting Minutes will be consider approved today, barring any objections. All the interim meeting minutes will be appended to these minutes and will be posted to x12.org next week.

#### 1.2. Pending Items

- 1.2.1. [The All Zeros Proposal](#)—waiting on a response from X12N.

#### 1.3. RFI Database

##### 1.3.1. [RFI 2400](#)

- 1.3.1.1. Staff wrote to the submitter, but have not received a response.
- 1.3.1.2. The subcommittee's position is that the trading partner should use the ISX segment and send the code 32 "Control Segments for One or More Included Transaction Sets were Syntactically Invalid" in data element 716, which is available in Version 007010.
- 1.3.1.3. X12N asked that the subcommittee make a recommendation on how to use the ISX.
- 1.3.1.4. The subcommittee has added an example to its response.
- 1.3.1.5. Motion to approved the response passed unanimously.

#### 1.4. Active

- 1.4.1. MR 003120 "Add (s) to the word character in code 6 of data element 621 so it reads: Invalid Character(s) In Data Element"
  - 1.4.1.1. Motion to approve the MR passed unanimously.
- 1.4.2. Reaffirmation of TR3s 005010X230 (997), 005010X231 (999), 006020X290 (999).
  - 1.4.2.1. Motion to reaffirm these TR3s passed unanimously.

1.4.3. MR 014120 “Add a new data element to the ST segment that will contain the value from data element ISX03.”

1.4.3.1. The subcommittee discussed this MR, which is designed to address the case when translators strip off the GS segment and wouldn't know which code version to use. Gary Beatty pointed out that this change would allow code overrides at the ST-SE level. The consensus was that this change wasn't warranted, that changing the ST is a big deal, and that we didn't want to support non-compliant translators. The subcommittee decided to wait until the April Interim meeting to see what other subcommittees think about this. Stacy Barber will ask X12N Management to discuss this MR at their next meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 PM EDT